
BGCC:Committee meeting: Minutes 

 

Date:    Monday 5 February 2018  Where: BGCC Clubhouse 6pm 

           

1) Attendance 

Present: Russell Murphy (Pres), Kai Swoboda (Sec), Jane Lake (Treas), Christine 

O’Brien, Patricia Ashton, Helen Tongway, Craig Elliot, Jacque Gutterson, Scott 

Hunter (Boat Captain), Shane Lund. 

Apologies:  

,  

2) Minutes of the last meetings: 

 

Decision:  Minutes of the January 2018 meeting be accepted  

Proposed:  CO Seconded JL   

                 

 

 

3) President’s report – as per Blazing Paddles 

 

4) Treasurer’s report 

 Summary of accounts and transactions as presented by JL (see attachment) 

 GST remains outstanding 

 Stronger income through Register Now & Ezidebit 

 Additional GST on lease $400 

 Close to canoe polo grant acquittal 

 Building account summary – spent $224k so far, Ruiz all paid, $10k remaining in 

building account 

 Shane – not outstanding invoices to be paid 

 Need to obtain more information from Bob to the committee for a 3 month plan for 

building work and associated cashflow. 

 JL to work on doing acquittal for stage I and II, possibility to ask for delay but will 

need plan from on further work. 

 Grant money all spent. 

 Shane to present invoice of labour on racking (Stage I and II). 

 

5) Correspondence 

 Nil 

 

6) Shed update 

 Still some reorganisation work to do, more than expected SUPs 

 Fire certificate all done. ARA invoice not yet received. Will also cover stage III. 

Waiting for 2 signs. Certifier needs copy of certificate but signs need to be done 

before this. 

 20 more keys @$600 purchased. Keep at Wetspot as the most convenient place to 

issue. Approx 143 keys issued and about 130 active. 

 Trees may remain an issue.  

 Stage III works should happen quickly 

 Need additional storage for star pickets 



 Possibility of building a level, with ladder access on top of racking for longer term 

storage. 

 Sign in sheets attached to back of doors. 

 Need tap out front. 

 

 

Decision:  Receive quote and undertake work of approx. $1000 to fix a tap out the front 

of the shed. 

Proposed:  KS Seconded JL   

                 

 

 

 

 Not many free racks left (approx. 20) 

 Move v10 into shed 

 Inflatable SUPS back in shed but 1 missing. 

 Discussion about what to do with K4. 

 

 

Decision:  Send email to members seeking new owner. Dispose of craft if no new owner 

found. 

Proposed:  RM Seconded KS   

                 

 

 

 

 Ned for signs or bollards outside doors. Also option of painting lines onto ground. 

First step to place ‘no parking’ signs on doors. 

 

 

Decision:  Purchase 3 ‘no parking’ signs on new doors. Cost approx. $60 per sign. 

Proposed:  JL Seconded KS   

                 

 

 

 

7) Webscorer 

 Have been trialling with positive feedback and results. Reduces reliance on volunteers 

 Cost approx. $1000. Recurring cost $70 per year +$1 per entry if charging an entry 

fee 

 Need for tablets to operate. 

 Craig to put in proposal which may be approved by email 

 

8) Bash debrief 

 Excellent weekend aprox 160 paddlers 

 No results yet for club point scores 

 Approx. 40 paddlers for bash 

 Reimbursement for rescue boats  



o Greg fuel bill (paid) 

o Waiting for Tom to submit bill 

 Seak kayak in the middle of the course may be useful 

 Approx $2300 profit inc BBQ 

 

9) Core Delta - $1000donation from community lottery. 

 Thanks to Jacque. 

 Need to put this in the next newsletter 

 

10) Convenor reports 

 Marathon – starting to think about winter activities without formal time keeping. 

Regular casual session each week then race every month with time keeping. Nees 

further discussion. Also discussion about making the Sunday morning time trial 

earlier. Undertake facbook poll on time changes and ut in newsletter to obtain 

feedback 

 Canoe polo, Whitewater, SU, Nelligen – nil to report 

 Membership – 285 members currently 

 Boat captain – question re booking club boats for races. Scott to buy book to record 

bookings. Suggest that bookee is to label boat to let people know that boat is 

unavailable at the booked time. 

 

11) Other business 

 Discussion re timing of 24 hour. Suggestion to change to November between 

Hawksbury and Murray. For further discussion. 

 

12) Meeting closed  7.30pm 

 

13) Next meeting – 5 March 2018 @ clubhouse. 

 

Attachments – Treasurer’s report 



 



  



 


